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Learning together – Empowered for life. 

Dear Parents 

 

I hope that our Yateley School community enjoyed the half term holiday and that the students have returned 

invigorated for the start of Term 4. As always, despite the abysmal weather, we’ve got straight back into the 

rush of activity on both the teaching and learning front and with extra-curricular activity.  

Ski Trip. A superb time was had by all – well nearly all 

(barring poor James Gan who suffered a broken leg). Our 

superb group of students enjoyed an amazing and hugely 

memorable trip to Austria; some polishing their existing ski 

talents and some starting from scratch as beginners. I know 

that they were outstanding ambassadors for the school and 

made the most of the experience. My thanks to Mr Plummer 

for leading the trip, encouraging everyone and for the 

immense amount of planning that is involved. He was very 

ably assisted by Miss Self, Mr Bristow, Mr O’Neill and Mrs 

Dart, all of whom gave up their half term holiday for the 

benefit of the children and for the school. My sincere thanks to them all.  

 

UCAS Higher Education Fair: Surrey University. On 

Monday, the whole of Year 12 attended the UCAS 

convention at the University of Surrey, in Guildford. 

This exhibition is arranged by UCAS and includes over 

180 stalls for a wide range of Higher Education 

establishments, including apprenticeships, with talks 

and seminars on student finance and selecting the right 

apprenticeship or course for you. 

 This has sparked much conversation and the Sixth 

Form has been buzzing with excited discussions of the 

students’ future plans. This work is being supported 

through students’ use of UniFrog, which is an online platform which allows them to compare every 
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opportunity and apply successfully. In our weekly tutorial sessions, the tutors hold one-to-one conversations 

giving advice and guidance on applications and personal statements for University and Higher-Level 

Apprenticeships.   

What is UCAS? UCAS is a charity that processes applications to study full-time courses at universities and 

colleges in the UK. Their aim is to help students make informed choices that are right for them by guiding 

them through the entire higher education application process and beyond. To support this, they provide a 

wide range of valuable information and services for applicants, their parents, and teachers. 

Students can use www.ucas.com to find out how to get started, research options, make an application, and 

track its progress. There is information for parents at www.ucas.com/parents, including details of the 

application process and a host of helpful video guides. 

Sixth Form Subject Review Evening Thank you to all parents who attended our 

Year 12 and 13 subject review evening on Thursday 27 January 2020. There is a 

great deal of expectation and promise in these two year groups and the evening 

was positive and well received. There are some timely messages about study 

habits and exam preparation of course, but in large part, the sixth form are 

equipping themselves well for success. 

 

BL4L I rarely mention staff training events, on the basis that it might make dull reading! Having said that, 

we’ve been involved with the national By Leaders For Leaders network for some time now and it was a 

delight to welcome a number of senior colleagues from schools across a wide geographical area to come and 

see our excellent work, where we’ve been identified for our excellent practice. The visitors were here for the 

morning on Thursday and their feedback was absolutely amazing. As always, the students were singled out 

for high praise. 

Coronavirus As one might expect, there is justifiable concern about the possible spread of the coronavirus 
and parents will be aware of a very small number of schools who have made precautionary closures, 
seemingly in the main from having had ski trips return from the affected area in Italy (ours was in Austria). I 
will keep a very close eye on guidance from Public Health England and from Hampshire Local Authority. There 
is a wealth of information and speculation in the public domain and from the BBC I have taken the following 
statement – ‘Public Health England's medical director Prof Paul Cosford acknowledged schools had to take 
"difficult decisions given the complexity of the issues that they're facing". "Of course, schools have difficult 
decisions to take - a whole range of issues to take into account and we are able to talk to them about their 
specific circumstances and help them make the right decisions for them," he said. "But what I would say is 
that our general advice is not to close schools." Speaking in the Commons on Wednesday, Health Secretary 
Matt Hancock said there was "no blanket closure" for schools and the "goal was to keep schools open".’ 

Needless to say, we won’t take any gambles in our public responsibilities, but neither will we be making 
unfounded panic reactions. The advice from Public Health England is clear and it is the public responsibility 
to follow this advice. There is further detail should you wish to see it by following this 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19/guidance-
to-educational-settings-about-covid-19 and the latest poster/advice is appended to the foot of my section. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19
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Year 11. A reminder that the Year 11 Parents’ GCSE Information evening will be held at 7pm in the Main Hall 

next Thursday, 5th March. This is an extremely important evening designed to help and support parents in 

the all-important run up to the GCSE exams. Important information and advice relating to revision, the exam 

schedule and some of the support available in school will all be delivered on the evening. Mr Hill and I will 

look forward to welcoming you. 

 

Student Star of the week is Thomas Branch in 11NS. Throughout the whole of the 

ski trip he was a characteristic delight; invariably helpful, considerate and polite. 

Naturally he won the ‘good egg’ award! This mature attitude and approach was 

exceptional – helping others to have a great week as well as himself. Thomas has 

an extremely accomplished track record in school and is well known for his 

distinguished record with the Army Cadets. Well done. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

Paul German  

Headteacher 
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SPORTS RESULTS  
NETBALL 

Year 7   won     v     Weydon Castle           6 - 0            POM: I. Whittaker, S Henderson 

Year 10  lost     v     Weydon Academy      16 - 5          POM: A. Ellis 

 FOOTBALL 
Year 10   won   v    Calthorpe Park            0 – 2 

 

MAIN SCHOOL PRODUCTION – DON’T MISS THIS AMAZING SHOW 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students have been working really hard in rehearsals for My Fair Lady and there are only 3 weeks to go!  

 

The performances are:  

 Tuesday 24th March matinee (starting at 1.30pm) 
 Wednesday 25th, Thursday 26th, Friday 27th March (starting at 7pm) 

 
The Tuesday matinee is new this year (replacing the Tuesday evening) and I am really keen for us to have a 

big audience for this show to support the performers fully.  Therefore, if you are around on Tuesday 

afternoon- please come along and support. It would be great to have a full house! 

 

Tickets will go on sale next week – EVERYONE IS WELCOME! 

Miss S Tottman, Head of Drama 
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Eating Disorder Awareness Week – 2nd to 8th March 2020 

 

Next week is national Eating Disorder Awareness week. This is a national 

campaign that takes place every year in order to raise awareness about eating 

disorders and provide resources for those who are curious about the 

disorders or who are interested in seeking support. 

If you would like more information on this and support then please do follow 

the following links: 

 Beat Website: https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/ 

 Supporting Someone: 
https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/supporting-someone 

 Guide for friends and family: 
https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/uploads/documents/2018/5/c
arers-booklet-1.pdf 

 Guide of 11 to 18 year olds: 
https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/uploads/documents/2017/10/
young-carers.pdf 

 

 

World Book Day – Thursday 5th March 2020 

 

This coming Thursday is World Book Day. As we know it is so important 

for young people to read as much as possible to improve their literacy 

and communications skills. Within school we will be bringing special 

attention to this day within Year 7 and 8 lessons by all staff reading 

segments of a short story to students at the beginning of all their lessons.  

We fully encourage our students in all years to do as much reading as 

possible outside of school and ideally with their parents/carers where 

possible. It is proven that students reading to their parents/carers and 

students having their parents/carers read to them (on a daily basis if 

possible) increases their literacy skills. 

If you would like more details about World Book Day then please do visit 

the link to the World Book Day Website: https://www.worldbookday.com/ 

 

 

 

https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/
https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/supporting-someone
https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/uploads/documents/2018/5/carers-booklet-1.pdf
https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/uploads/documents/2018/5/carers-booklet-1.pdf
https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/uploads/documents/2017/10/young-carers.pdf
https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/uploads/documents/2017/10/young-carers.pdf
https://www.worldbookday.com/
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WORLD BOOK DAY TOKENS 

In tutor time next week, students will receive 

their £1 WBD token.  The WBD tokens can be 

redeemed in one of two ways: 

 Take it to a participating bookshop and swap 
it for one of the THIRTEEN (exclusive, new and 
completely FREE) World Book Day books; 
 Or, use your book token to get £1 off any full 
price book or audio book of your choice, just as 
long as it would normally cost at least £2.99. 
 

The World Book Day tokens are valid from 27th 

February to 29th March 2020 (inclusive). 

 

Mrs Hood, School Library Manager 

 

 

READING HIVE 

The pictures you can see are 

from the Yateley School 

‘Reading Hive’. It is a reading 

initiative that enables Year 7s 

to practise their reading with 

Year 11 Volunteers. It is lovely 

to hear the buzz of reading 

during the sessions and this is 

how it got its name as the 

‘Hive’.  

Not only does it help the Year 

7s become more confident 

readers but it also fosters good 

relationships between the Year 

11s and the youngest students 

in school.  

I would like to say thank you and well done to all the students who have attended for the last month. It 

has been a pleasure to be a part of and a thank you also to Mrs Hood and the Library for accommodating 

us and Mrs Phelps Jones for helping to organise. 

Mrs K James 
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